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Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to 

such as these.” - Matthew 19:14 

 

Last weekend I had the privilege of leading worship at Empire Grove Campmeeting Association in 

Poland, Maine. It is one of the oldest Methodist Campmeeting Associations that is still active and has 

remained so since the 1840s. While they do have children’s programming during the summer, they do not 

offer childcare or Sunday School during the Sunday Evening Vespers Services (of which I was leading). That 

meant that my very active 4 (“AND A HALF!”) year old was going to have to sit through the full worship 

service. To be honest I was not very hopeful that he would make it through without causing a ruckus because 

he had never done so before. My parents were there to help, but “Memere magic” only goes so far.  

Friends, not only did this child sit quietly through the entire worship service, but when it came to the 

Prayers of the People/Joys and Concerns, he raised his hand to share this prayer: “I would like to pray for 

people that are sad. That maybe God, who lives in their heart, could be present with them.” The prayer in and 

of itself was beautiful, but it was EXTRA amazing because I had just preached a sermon on God’s presence and 

my 4.5 yr old got it. Even while playing quietly with his hot wheels cars, he was listening and absorbing faith, 

theology, and God around him through worship. 

Have you ever been amazed by the profound words or actions that can come from a child? Jesus knew 

that the faith of children was deep and that they had a unique glimpse of the kingdom of God. As the children 

in your life have their last weeks of school and begin Summer Vacation, I invite you to listen closely to them. 

What wisdom do they have to teach us adults? How might they help us or challenge us in our own faith? How 

is God working through children to bring about the kingdom of God? 

          Pastor Annie 

 

Pastor’s Message 
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It was suggested by someone who knows Taesung and Mina well that a possible gift for them could be a visit 
to the Sojo Day Spa in Edgewood NJ. You can visit the website, https://sojospaclub.com/. Note: One treatment 
(x2) would also allow for use of other amenities for at least a portion of the day. Any contribution to this gift 
can be made to First United Methodist Church – 961 Valley St., Manchester, NH 03103. The Superintendency 
Committee will take it from there! If you have any questions please contact Karen Cassidy at 603.486.8979. 
Thank you for helping to make this a beautiful celebration! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WORSHIP 
 

A Farewell Celebration for Rev. Taesung Kang 

 
Date: Saturday, June 8, 2024 
Time: 11:00 am- 2 pm. 
Place: St. Paul’s UMC, 335 Smyth Rd. Manchester, NH 03104 
R.S.V.P. https://neumc-reg.brtapp.com/RSVPFarewellCelebrationforRevTaesungKang 
 
All are invited to celebrate Taesung's ministry as our District Superintendent for the past seven years. 
 
Worship begins at 11 a.m. followed by a time of thanksgiving and appreciation for Taesung's gifts, spirit, and 
leadership in the Granite District. The service will be livestreamed if you are unable to join in 
person. Manchester UMC - YouTube 
 
Lunch will be provided. St James has been asked to help out by providing a variety of salads (pasta, potato, 
caesar, etc.)  Food can be dropped off on Friday, June 7 or the morning of the 8th. 

We welcome Maxwell Augustus Schreffler to our family of faith. 
Max was baptized on Sunday, May 19, 2024 by Pastor Annie Baker-
Streevy with assistance from Lay Leader Cheryl Barb. 
Congratulations to Max’s parents Melinda and Dan Schreffler! 

 

Pastor’s Summer Vacation 

Pastor Annie will travel to Michigan with her family for their summer vacation from 
June 24 through July 8. Izzy Phoenix will lead us in worship on June 30 and Rev. Gary 
Ponder-Williams will lead worship on July 7. Rev. Kelly Turney at Main St. UMC in 
Nashua will be available for pastoral emergencies.  Her contact information is 603-
882-3361 (office), 603-594-8323 (parsonage) or 603-883-7135 (text). 
Have fun and safe travels Pastor Annie, John and Finn! 
 

 

https://neumc-reg.brtapp.com/RSVPFarewellCelebrationforRevTaesungKang
https://www.youtube.com/@manchesterumc6596/streams
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Dexter Cox 
Our church family mourns the passing of Dexter Cox on April 27.  
Dexter was a member of our choir for many years. He was preceded 
in death by Beth, his beloved wife of 56 years. Together they were 
members of St. James since 1975. Dexter’s memorial service was 
held here at St. James Church on Thursday, May 23 followed by 
burial at Westlawn Cemetery in Goffstown. 

 
 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY 
 

 

Congratulations to Food Pantry Co-Director Olivia Gage 

Olivia graduated Summa Cum Laude from the honors program at 
Southern New Hampshire University with a bachelor’s degree in 
psychology with a concentration in mental health and a minor in music.  
She will continue her education beginning this summer at Plymouth State 
University, where she will pursue a Master of Science in clinical mental 
health counseling with a concentration in marriage and family therapy. 
Her goal is to work in geriatrics assisting patients with dementia and their 
families, while utilizing music therapies to aid in communication and 
overall well-being.  

Alice Louise Yeaton 
We share Dave Yeaton’s sorrow in the loss of his beloved wife Louise on May 20, 2024. Louise was a gentle 
and caring person who organized the collection of knitted and crocheted scarves and hats for Operation Care 
for Troops and used postage stamps for Stamps for the Wounded. Her memorial service will be held here at 
St. James Church on Saturday, August 17 at 11:00 am. 

 

Congratulations to Ryan Carlson 

Ryan received his Associates Degree in Communications Cum Laude from 
Nashua Community College on May 17 and is continuing his education at 
UNH Manchester. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

Church Work Day: Saturday, June 1 from 9:30 am to noon 

Submitted by Dick Wallace 

Church work days are a great way to give a helping hand and enjoy spending time with your friends from church. 
This month we will work on indoor and outdoor projects weather permitting including spreading bark mulch 
that was donated by the Merrimack Garden Club.  

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM COMMITTEES AND TEAMS 
 

Thank you for bringing your 
children to learn about the love 
of Christ during the 2023-2024 
school year. We hope they had 
fun. The last day of Sunday 
school will be Sunday, June 9. 
We’ll be back for more fun and 
learning after Labor Day. 
 

 

All Church Meeting and Called Charge Conference June 9 
Submitted by Rev. Annie Baker-Streevy 

Join us on June 9th after worship for an All Church Meeting in Fellowship Hall with coffee, cookies, and 
conversation. We will hear from the Finance Committee and the Nurture Team with updates. Please come to 
the meeting prepared to discuss the following questions: 
 
1. What ideas do you have for fundraising that you would be willing to help with? 
2. What can we do to better nurture and care for our community?  

 
At this meeting, we will also take a moment to act as a "Called Charged Conference" so that members of St. 
James can take action on a recommendation from the Finance Committee to change the wording of the 
Organist Reserve Funds. If you are a member of St. James you will have a vote on this matter.  
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It’s Time to Register for VBS 

This year’s VBS theme is Camp Firelight: A Summer Camp Adventure with God. To help people manage their 

busy schedules, St. James will host a weekend VBS.  We’ll start at 5:00 pm on Friday, July 19 with pizza for 

dinner followed by Day 1 activities until 7:30 pm.  Come back again on Saturday, July 20 from 9 am to 3 pm 

for more fun. Visit our online registration webpage for participants and volunteers:  https://st-james-umc-

merrimack-nh.mycokesburyvbs.com/  . There is also a link to the registration webpage on the St. James 

website www.stjames-umchurch.org 

Volunteers needed. Help kids put their trust in God.  See Robin House if you can help.  

 

 

http://www.stjames-umchurch.org/
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OUTREACH 
 

Change of Leadership in the Food Pantry 
 
Mother-Daughter team Julie and Olivia Gage have stepped down 
from their roles as Food Pantry Co-Directors effective May 16.  We 
are very grateful for their strong leadership these last two years 
and for their 6 years of volunteer service before becoming co-
directors. 
Starting on May 21 a new team has been running the Merrimack 
Community Food Pantry. Lesley Fallu and Cheryl Barb are the new 
Co-Directors. Lesley and other volunteers are assisting clients on 
Tuesday mornings, Cheryl Barb is overseeing pick-ups of food from 
the New Hampshire Food Bank and grocery stores, Amy Shields 
and Denise McKenne are in charge of ordering to keep the 
inventory well stocked. 
We are grateful for volunteers Mike, Jen, Greg, Janet, Larry and 
George that are staying with us to keep things running smoothly.  
 

 
Olivia and Julie Gage are holding back 
tears on their last day as Food Pantry Co-
Directors. Photo by Annie Baker-Streevy 

News from the Outreach Team  
Submitted by Chris Kiss and Joyce Hawkins 

The Outreach Team will collect men’s underwear for the Southern New Hampshire Rescue Mission in Nashua. 
There will be a collection box in Fellowship Hall until June 9. 

We will also help the Community Hospice House in Merrimack with their Bereavement Tea for families who 
have lost loved ones in the past year. The tea will take place on June 20 at 2:00 pm. Volunteers from St. James 
will arrive at 1 pm.  Sign up on the bulletin board to make cookies or see Joyce Hawkins if you would like to 
help serve. 

The Outreach Team will meet again at 9:00 am on Thursday, June 13. 

 

Thank You from Julie and Olivia 

St. James Friends, 
 
Olivia and I cannot thank you enough for the generous gift cards that you gave 
to us! It will be such a wonderful treat to shop for ourselves! We will miss seeing 
each of you every week, but will make sure that we visit and keep in touch. 
 
Much Love, 
Julie and Olivia 
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FELLOWSHIP 
 

Monthly Breakfast 

The St. James United Methodist Men (UMM) would 
love to have you join them for breakfast on the first 
Saturday of every month.   RSVP to George Fisher at 
fishergf@comcast.net so he knows how many 
people to expect.   
 
Date:  Saturday, June 1  
Time:  8:00 am 
Place: Mary Ann’s Diner, 1 Craftsman Lane, 
Amherst 
  

 

Coffee Hour Volunteers Needed  

We need volunteers to make coffee and provide 
refreshments for coffee hour after church during the 
months of June, July and August. There is a sign-up 
sheet on the bulletin board outside the church office.  
Feel free to use baked goods in kitchen freezer that 
are marked for coffee fellowship 

 

 

News from the St. James Sewing Group 
Submitted by Dianne Tate 

210 dresses and underwear from the St. James sewing group were 
delivered to Maine on Thursday, May 9. From there they will be included 
in a shipment to various countries. 
 

We have sewn a total of 2,501 dresses since the St. James sewing group started in 2017. Thanks to all that have 
donated fabric, trim, thread and time that goes into making the dresses.  
The sewing group has been meeting here at St. James on the third Thursday of every month, but we will take a 
break during the summer. 
 

mailto:fishergf@comcast.net
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Summer with St. James 

Fisher Cats Baseball Faith & Family Night 
Meet the team chaplain and some of the players then watch the Fisher 
Cats take on the Reading Fightin’ Phils at Delta Dental Stadium.  
Bonus –Atlas Fireworks after the game! 
Date:   Saturday, July 27  
Time:  5:00 pm Meet the team chaplain and talk to players.  
 Game starts at 6:35 pm 
Cost: $12 per person. Sign up on bulletin board next to the church office.  
 Deadline to sign up for group tickets is July 7. 
   
 
  
 

St. James Tee-Shirts 

To kick-off Summer with St. James, we will be ordering 
t-shirts, at no cost to you! Please see Lesley Fallu after 
church on Sundays or call the church office for ordering 
information. We will accept orders through June 16. 
All shirts will be sapphire blue and available in sizes 
child small up to adult 2xl. 
 

 

 

Summer with St. James Outings:  Join your friends from church when we listen to the Merrimack Concert 
Association perform patriotic music on July 3, the Bedford Big Band on August 14 and children’s musician Judy 
Pancoast on August 21. Visit www.merrimackparksandrec.org for the full concert schedule.  
In case of inclement weather, check merrimackparksandrec.org  or the Merrimack Parks and Rec Facebook 
page regarding the status of the show. 
 

Merrimack Parks and Rec Summer Concert Series 

Come and join the Merrimack Parks and Recreation 
Department this summer for their free weekly summer 
Concert Series at Abbie Griffin Park. Concerts are held on 
Wednesday nights from 6 to 8 pm and each week features 
a different musical style. Bring blankets or lawn chairs and 
your dinner and enjoy this free night of entertainment.  

 

Park in the SNHU Millyard Parking Garage for $10. Save $2 if you purchase a parking space in advance on the 
Fisher Cats website www.milb.com. 
 

http://www.merrimackparksandrec.org/
http://www.milb.com/
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COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 
 

Farewell to the Prenda Microschool 

We have been renting a classroom to a homeschool group called the 
Prenda Microschool for the last 3 years.  They will not return next year 
since the state of New Hampshire will no longer provide funding. Their 
teacher Jace Martin and the kids presented us with thank you notes. 
Here are a few of the things they said-  
“For all that you are. For all that you do. Thank you. You all were so good 
to me and my students. We loved being here the past 3 years and you all 
will be missed. Thank you again.” Jace Martin 
“Thank you for letting us use your space. Thank you for letting us play 
outside and treating us well. Thank you for letting us play soccer. I liked 
building forts outside.” From Jason 
Logan and Jaxx wrote, “Thank you. I like having school here. The 
playground was fun. You guys rock. You’re the best.”  
 
 

 

Thank you from Girl Scout Troop 10731 

Cadette Girl Scout Troop 10731 has been meeting in our undercroft on Wednesday evenings.  To show their 
appreciation to St. James, they collected items for the food pantry and sent a thank you note that reads, 
“Dear St. James, Thank you for allowing us to use this space for our troop meetings. We appreciate you! 
Troop 10731 -Mollie, Elise, Nora, Maddie, Allison, Allie, Ella, and Troop Leader Meredith.” 

Harvest Fair Update – June 2024 
The Harvest Fair is just around the corner, Saturday, October 19th from 9:00 to 2:00. 
The Silent Auction is a large part of the Harvest Fair. Each year, we have gift baskets, gift cards and other new 
items on our auction tables. Last year, we filled Fellowship Hall with more than 100 items up for auction. To get 
an early start, we are asking for donations of baskets and gift cards. Do you have any gifts that you received 
and never used? We can use those items as well. Can you go to local businesses and ask for donations? If 
making baskets is not your thing, we will have lists of items that you could donate toward a basket that we will 
put together.  
Read, read, read! Then donate your books to the book table at the Harvest Fair. We can take books any time. 
Just bring them to church and we will store them until the fair. After the fair, all unsold books go into our book 
bin. The Trustees get a small amount of money from the company that owns the book bin. So, this is a win-win 
for the church. Sorry, we cannot take text books. 
Spring cleaning? We can help. Just save some of those items for the fair yard sale. Starting in late August, you 
can bring your items to church and they will be stored in the undercroft until the fair. We cannot take 
electronics, clothing, bedding, or large furniture. Last year, most of the unsold items were donated to Easter 
Seals, so this is another win-win situation. 
For the craft room, we are hoping to have several craft kits ready for you soon. We are looking for wreaths, 
decorative pillows, sports-related items, bird houses, and wooden crafts. The summer is a perfect time to make 
two or three items for the craft table. If you have any ideas, or would like to hold a craft workshop, let us 
know. 
Please email Brenda DuLong, bsdulong@gmail.com, or Lesley Fallu, fallu@comcast.net, with questions. 
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SMALL BLESSINGS 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 
9:30am Worship  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

27 
Memorial Day 

28 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm Trustees Meeting  

29 30 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

31 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal  

1 
8:00am Monthly Breakfast  

9:30am Church Work Day  

10:00am Pre-Conference 

Briefing  

2 
9:30am Worship  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

3 4 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm Finance Committee 

Meeting  

5 
6:30pm Pre-Conference 

Briefing  

6 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

7 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal  

8 
11:00am Farewell celebration 

for Rev. Taesung Kang  

9 
Last day of Sunday school  

9:30am Worship  

10:30am All Church Meeting  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

10 11 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm Church Council 

Meeting  

12 13 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Outreach Team 

meeting  

14 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal  

15 

16 
Deadline for ordering T-Shirts  

9:30am Worship  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

17 18 
8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm SPRC Meeting  

19 20 
New England Annual 

Conference  

8:00am Fit & Strong  

2:00pm Bereavement Tea  

21 
New England Annual 

Conference  

22 
New England Annual 

Conference  

23 
9:30am Worship  

2:00pm Palace Theatre Outing  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

24 
Pastor Vacation  

25 
Pastor Vacation  

8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm Trustees Meeting  

26 
Pastor Vacation  

7:00pm Summer Book Club  

27 
Pastor Vacation  

8:00am Fit & Strong  

28 
Pastor Vacation  

29 
Pastor Vacation  

30 
Pastor Vacation  

9:30am Worship  

5:30pm NH Table Tennis Club  

1 
Pastor Vacation  

2 
Pastor Vacation  

8:00am Fit & Strong  

9:00am Clothes Closet  

9:30am Food Pantry  

6:30pm Finance Committee 

Meeting  

3 
Office Administrator vacation  

Pastor Vacation  

4 
Independence Day 

Pastor Vacation  

5 
Pastor Vacation  

6 
Pastor Vacation  

8:00am Monthly Breakfast  

 

 
Thank you to the volunteers who signed up to prove refreshments following worship during the month of June. 


